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From the Principal 
 
Dear Parents: 
 
What a fast first quarter of 

the school year!  We have 

a busy November planned 

and I know our children 

will excel while enjoying 

learning.  We continue 

with our Fall Book Fair, 

assemblies, American 

Education Week and 

additional field trips 

planned this month.  Our 

first quarter report cards 

will go home to Grades 1-5 

on Tuesday, November 

12th. Kindergarten will 

receive their progress 

reports during the parent 

teacher conferences. As 

the winter months set in, 

remember to send your 

student with jackets, 

gloves, hats. We will still 

have recess and every 

child should be prepared 

to go out for some 

exercise.  Be sure to put 

your name on all your 

student’s items (we end 

up with some wonderful 

coats, jackets in lost and 

found and no one to claim 

them).   

 

Looking forward to seeing 

all parents during 

conferences on November 

25th & 26th. Schools are 

closed for students 

November 25- 29 for 

Thanksgiving. 

  

The teachers and staff at 

Central Elementary wish 

you and your family a safe 

and Happy Thanksgiving! 

 
 

Volunteers: 

 

   We are Thankful for our 
Volunteers! We have so 
many wonderful parents 
and grandparents that 
have volunteered time at 
Central Elementary.  
       Thanks to everyone 
who has helped us thus 
far.  There are so many 
special events coming up 
during the following 
months and we will 
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welcome your assistance.  
Please remember that 
before you can volunteer 
at the school (this includes 
reading to the class, 
copying, chaperoning field 
trips, etc.) YOU MUST 
WATCH THE VOLUNTEER 
VIDEO.  The video takes 
approximately 35 minutes 
– you can watch the video 
between 8:30 AM and 
2:30 PM any day that the 

office is open.  At this time, 
you only need to watch 
the video one time. Once 
you have watched the 
video and your driver’s 
license is scanned you are 
permitted to assist with 
our students.  Background 
Checks must be completed  
every two years to attend 
field trips as chaperones! 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

- 
 

Central Elementary has a cartridge recycling program in place to help raise funds for our school. If you 
have any cartridges to donate please see below for helpful hints: 
 

The empty ink cartridges that we usually throw away as trash can be recycled and remanufactured. 
Bring those empty cartridges to school and give them to the office. We will put them in our collection 
bin. We get paid for each empty ink cartridge, regardless of brand.  Please put the cartridge either in 
the original box that you would have thrown away after it has been replaced or a Ziploc bag to keep it 
safe from damages and spills. 
 

Thank you for our continued support of our GREEN SCHOOL. 
 

CENTRAL ES RECYCLES 

…Including empty printer ink cartridges.  

If you have an empty HP toner cartridges for laser jets or desk Jets, please bring them to Central ES. 

There is a recycling box in the lab and in the main office by the teachers mailboxes. 

These cartridges are returned to Office Depot for a credit we can use toward future orders of toner. 

PLEASE: We only recycle HP cartridges, no other brands. And we have no means of disposal for other 

brands. 

Thank you and Help Keep Us GREEN!! 

 



 

Music Notes  

 
4th and 5th Grade Chorus 

Students in both 4th and 5th grades have been participating in chorus, rehearsing each week.  
Our Chorus Concert will be held on December 19th. 

 
 

Central Elementary School Instrumental Music News 

 

We have had a terrific start to the school year in strings and band classes. There are over 200 

students participating in strings and band this year!  Beginning students are busy learning their first 5-

8 notes and returning students are already learning new pieces to perform.  We want to remind all 

parents, string and band students do get a grade for instrumental music on their report card.  

Students should be practicing 15 minutes a day at home to prepare for each lesson at school.  Home 

practice should be a combination of review of previously learned music and new skills/music.   

 

Upcoming performances: 

Thursday, Nov. 21, 2013 5th grade advanced band and string students have been invited to perform 

with the 6th and 7th grade middle school students from Central and Crofton Middle Schools at the 

South River High School Prism Concert. This concert features all the schools that “feed” into South 

River High School.  Band and string students have been preparing two pieces each to perform at this 

concert.  Information letters and permission slips have been sent home with all 5th grade advanced 

students.  

Note: this concert is on the same evening as the PTA Fall Festival. Students will have to choose which 

event to participate in on this date. 

 

Wednesday, Dec. 11, 2013 Band and Strings Winter Concerts 

 

String Concert is at 6:00 pm 

Band Concert is at 7:15 pm 

 

Concert Attire: for all performances band and string students wear white tops and black pants (or 

skirts) 

Make sure your child has the appropriate concert uniform by our first performance! 



 
 
 

We are looking for donations of books for 
Kindergarten and Second Grade.  While you are 
cleaning out your bookshelves at home – making 
room for new, Central Elementary would love 
donations of books for primary grades.   

 

 

LOST AND FOUND 

Our Lost and Found Box is located on the left side of the Multipurpose Room in 
front of the stage.  If your child is missing something, please have them 
check – lunch boxes, coats, hats, sweatshirts. For obvious health and safety 
reasons any clothing not claimed by November 29th   will be donated to the Goodwill Store on 
West Street. 

 
 

BUSES 
 
School buses are solely for the transportation of pupils between school and home.  Students 
are to use the bus stops nearest their homes. 
 
Exceptional Bus Requests: If a student must ride a bus other than his assigned bus, the parent 
must complete an Exceptional Transportation Request Form. The Form must be filled out five 
(5) days in advance. Forms must then be approved by an administrator. The school cannot 
honor requests made by phone for a child to ride a different bus. (Visiting a friend, 
socializing, playdates are not approved reasons to ride an alternate bus). 

 

Newsletters…. 
Newsletters are now on the School Website.   

If you do not have computer access,  please contact Mrs. Rocker in the office and we will distribute 

a hard copy of the Newsletter for your student to bring home.  We will not be distributing hard copies 

to all students or mailing them as in the past.  Each month the newsletter will be posted on the first of 

the month.  

 

 

 

 



November Parent – Teacher Conferences 
 

School will be closed for November 25th & 26th   for Parent-Teacher conferences. If you will be out of 
town those days – please let your teacher(s) know so that they can schedule a conference prior to the 
25th.   
                     

LATE ARRIVALS and EARLY DISMISSALS 

As we try to keep all interruptions to our classrooms to a minimum your help is needed. Please keep 

in mind that our school day ends at 3:25. Picking your child up 15 minutes early to beat the traffic is 

just as disruptive to instruction as arriving 15 minutes late. Perfect attendance has to be just that … 

Perfect attendance. You must come in to the office and have ID before we will call your student to the 

office. 

 

MAKE UP WORK POLICY 

 

If your child is going to be absent from school for just one or two days it is not necessary to call school 

to request any missed assignments. Once your child returns to school he/she will be given a fair 

opportunity to make up any work missed. If your child will be out for an extended period of time due 

to illness or family emergency (3 or more days) feel free to call school in the morning and we will have 

assignments gathered together for you as soon as possible. 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

LOOKING AHEAD - IMPORTANT DATES 

November 1st – 2 hour early dismissal 

November 5th – Steakhouse Spirit Night – 4pm – 9pm 

November 11th – 2 hour early dismissal 

Nov. 12th – PTA Reflections Party/Meeting 6PM 

November 12th – Report Card (Grades 1-5) 

November 21 – PTA Harvest Festival 

November 25h- Parent Conferences 

November 25 – 29th 
NO SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS 

 
December 9th – Picture RETAKES 

December 11th – Band/Strings Concert 
December 19th – 4th & 5th Grade Chorus Concert 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


